
Copyright © 2020 Peel, Inc. Village Creek - May 2020     1

The VoiceThe Voice
VOLUME 17 | ISSUE 5 | MAY 2020

The darkness is at its deepest. Just before the sunrise. ~Voltaire
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IMPORTANT NUMBERS
IN CASE OF ANY EMERGENCY DIAL 911

SCHOOLS
Tomball ISD  ................ 281-357-3100, www.tomballisd.net
Willow Creek Elem (K-4)............................... 281-357-3080
Northpointe Int (5-6) ..................................... 281-357-3020
Willow Wood Jr (7-8) .................................... 281-357-3030
Tomball High (9-12) ...................................... 281-357-3220
Tomball Memorial High School ..................... 281-357-3230
Transportation ................................................ 281-357-3193

SERVICES
Village Creek Management .............................Pam Hummel 
Email................................pam.hummel@crest-management.
com .................................................................................. Ph
one...........................................................281-945-4618, Site 
Mgr.
Website...........................................www.Crest-Management.
com

Village Creek Board Website...........................myvillagecreek.
com
Village Creek Website ............................... .. Unrelated to the 
Board 
.......................................................VillageCreekCommunity.
com
Harris County Animal 
Control...............................281-999-3191
Lost/Found Pets ............................................. Nextdoor.com
Harris County Veterinary Public Health ......... 281-999-3191
Municipal District Services (24 hrs) ............... 281-290-6503
  For water leaks, water outages, water quality, or sewer leaks 
or stoppage. Street lights out & power outages ......................  
  .................................  www.centerpointenergy.com/outage
Harris County traffic signal outages ................ 713-881-3210
Best Trash ....................................................... 281-313-2378
customerservice@besttrash.com, and www.best-trash.com

Trash and Bulk Waste on both Tuesdays and Fridays
Recycle on Tuesdays only. Recycle only plastics (1-7), steel and 

aluminum cans, cardboard, paper, or paper grocery bags,
and glass (any color).

Digging? Two days prior to ANY digging in your yard, call 
811 or use http://www.lonestar811.com/

NEWSLETTER
Publisher - Peel, Inc. ....................................... 512-263-9181
Advertising ..........advertising@PEELinc.com, 888-687-6444
Editor ...................................................... Gordon R. Watson
  ....... villagecreek@peelinc.com or Watson.g@sbcglobal.net

Cover Photo Story: 
Sunbeams

Gordon Watson

I don’t think that I have 
ever seen such a grand sunrise 
display as one recently in 
Tomball. I looked up the 
reason for the sunbeams 
online and found an article 
in Discover Magazine by 
Phil Plait. He explained that 

the beams are caused by clouds obstructing the light. They are called 
crepuscular rays. The most interesting thing is that the rays do not 
really increase in width as they fan away. They are actually parallel and 
three dimensional. He proves the parallel idea by showing a photo 
of them from space by an astronaut (attached). The width seems to 
change in the same way that a railroad track appears wider at your 
feet than a mile away. It is an optical illusion.
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Social Committee

Peggy Barriga, Samantha Miller, and Chimeria Gonzales

The Social Committee, with new members, spent 
March planning the Easter/Spring Celebration, 
which was unfortunately cancelled because of 
Covid-19. However, they were able to create a virtual 
egg hunt instead.

Despite the challenges of the virus, the Easter 
Bunny Tour went well on April 5th with a few hitches 
which were ironed out on the following Sunday. 
We want to thank those who volunteered to take 
on this difficult task (while trying to practice Social 
Distancing). Those on the truck were were Joe Cruz, 
Chimeria Gonzales, Glynis Fletcher, her neighbor 
Mary Silvo, Jenny Silvo, and the dog, Red.

The Committee’s next endeavor will be hosting 
the Pool Party. Watch for details as much depends 
on the Covid-19 situation.
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Bicyclists and Pedestrians

Many of us are taking advantage of our sidewalks to enjoy a 
bit of outdoors. As a consequence, we have noticed many more 
people walking and biking than usual. Along with the increased 
traffic comes the inevitable interaction between bicycles and 
pedestrians. Please advise your young bicyclists to warn walkers 
that your child is about to pass (either from the front or rear). 
Verbal warnings are OK.

Remember that our narrow, shared sidewalks are not intended 
for speeding bikes. Please be careful and slooow down when 
passing. A pedestrian could be badly hurt.

While you don't see them much anymore, handlebar bells 
might be better, particularly for child cyclists. A child likely will 
enjoy ringing the bell for safety. In any case, make sure your 
child understands that the warning needs to provide sufficient 
time for the pedestrian to react to the situation.

While hardly anyone likes laws, the applicable law in Texas 
is the following:

"In a shared-use area, the bicyclists shall pass cautiously, after 
giving audible notice of passing to the pedestrian or bicyclists 
they are passing."
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Landscape Committee 

Report
Sherry Watson, Chair, Laura Domangue, Kristin Jonec, and 

Peggy Barriga

Hopefully walkers near the lake bridge are noticing the six 

beautifully growing Bald Cypress trees that were planted last 

year by Land Crafters, a company hired to provide Village Creek 

with new landscape improvements. These new cypress trees will 

provide shade for the fishermen and families walking near the 

canal area near the bridge.

Walkers on the northeast lake sidewalk are commenting 

positively about the ten new Mexican White Oak trees planted 

there in March. These trees can grow up to four feet in one year!

A number of new plants have been installed on Lake Vista 

West between Sienna Trails and Friars Village. Three Basham 

Party Pink Crape Myrtles, which are fast growing to a height of 

30 feet, have been planted in this area. Two Vitex, which can 

grow 10-15 feet tall and wide have also been planted. One Live 

Oak was planted to add to the other oaks in that area. Low spots 

in this area were filled in with sand.

The Committee recently presented other proposals to the 

Board for improvements along Village Creek Trail. With a 

two-year contract ending in July, the Board made the decision 

not to plant anything new until the new landscape contractor 

comes on board. The Committee will be ready with proposals 

so that landscape improvements can begin to be made quickly.

The Minimalist

Crape Mrytles will start blooming late in May. Prune the 
dead Crape myrtle flowers to force more flower growth.

Fruit trees need lots of water now.
Vegetables: Heat tolerant vegetables can be planted now. 

Among these are sweet potatoes, pumpkins, squashes, and 
southern peas. Plant sunflowers. They are so fast growing. 
Kids love the big ones. Plant them at least 12” apart. They 
likely will need a stake as they grow.

You will notice that the Vitex blooms in May. This large 
bush can actually become a multi-trunked tree if left alone. 
Pruned yearly, it can be kept to a diameter of 15’ or so. It 
is often called the Lilac of the South because of its similar 
blooms.

Perennials & Annuals: Fertilize trees this month and keep 
4” of mulch around the tree (but keep mulch away from 
the trunk). Upper horizontal root-tops should almost show.

If you haven’t applied your spring lawn fertilizer, apply 
one pound of nitrogen per 1000 square feet soon. For an 
eye-opening article on fertilization in East Texas, search for 
a Texas A&M article titled, “Lawn Fertilization in Texas.”

We can expect the average temperature in May to be 
about 85, so we are definitely into the watering season. 
Got a continuously wet spot in your yard? It is possibly an 
irrigation valve which is leaking internally such that it is 
never quite off. Buy a repair kit.

Photo: The Landscape Committee’s Bald Cypresses planted 
last year look great so far and will eventually look like those 
in the background.

Until next time, Happy Gardening!
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DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of their 
authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its employees. Peel, 
Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in articles submitted by 
others. The publisher also assumes no responsibility for the advertising content with 
this publication. All warranties and representations made in the advertising content 
are solely that of the advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be 
taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints or failure 
to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the publisher 
assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or typographical mistakes, 
except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated above or in the case of 
misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any other 
liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely manner, 
except as limited to liabilities stated above.

The Voice is a private publication published by Peel, Inc. It is not sanctioned by 
any homeowners association or organization, nor is it subject to the approval of any 
homeowners association or organization, nor is it intended, nor implied to replace 
any publication that may be published by or on behalf of any homeowners association 
or organization. At no time will any source be allowed to use The Voice contents, or 
loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any media, website, 
print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose of solicitation, 
commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or other self amplification, 
under penalty of law without written or expressed permission from Peel, Inc. The 
information in the newsletter is exclusively for the private use of Peel, Inc.

 Year   Baby  House  Pet  Yard

 Born   Sitting  Sitting  Sitting  Work Phone

Aidan Caudle   2005 ..........................★ ........ ...★..................... ..713-806-6924

Zachary Caudle   2005 ............................ .........★............★....... 713-806-6924

Kaylee Caudle*  2005 ........★................. ..........★....................... 713-806-6924

Tucker Golden*R 2003 ......★................ ...........★.......................832-652-9003

Sarah Plaxco*+~R 2000 ......★.............★ ............★........................832-651-1462

Travis Plaxco*+~R 2003 ......★............★ ............★........................832-651-1462

* CPR Training + First Aid Training ~ Baby-sitting Course

R Has References MH Mother's Helper

ATTENTION TEENAGERS

The Teenage Job Seekers listing service is offered free of charge to all Village Creek 

teenagers seeking work. Teens who live in Village Creek should submit their information 

to villagecreek@peelinc.com by the 5th of each month for publication in the following 

month’s issue. You must be age 13 to 19 to be on the list. Please include any certifications, 

training, and what type of job you would like to do. Note that there is a yard work 

category now. Please update your information yearly.

Teenage Job Seekers

 

By The Editor

Do you want a great place 
to advertise? Consider "The 
Voice." Contact https://peelinc.
com/

“The Voice” is unrelated 
to the Village Creek Board. 
One can also f ind Vil lage 
Cre ek  i n fo rma t i on  on  a 
https://www.facebook.com/
Vi l l ageCreekCommuni ty / 
(which is also unrelated to the 
Board).

B e n e f i t s  o f  h t t p s : / / w w w . f a c e b o o k . c o m /
VillageCreekCommunity/

• Usually this Facebook page will provide one with a link to 
the electronic copy of “The Voice” (usually very near the 1st of 
each month). One advantage of the electronic copy is that the 
entire issue (including photographs) are in color. One will likely 
get it earlier as well.

• You might find Board information not usually available 
elsewhere.

• You will not find sickness, crime and mayhem which is left 
up to other social media sources.

• The page always strives to provide high-quality photographs 
of the Village Creek Community.

How can you find Village Creek Community?
https://www.facebook.com/VillageCreekCommunity or
VillageCreekCommunity.Com
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STAY SEASONABLY 
COMFORTABLE WITH

AIR OF TOMBALL

Servicing All Makes & Models • Senior Citizen/Military 
DiscountFamily Owned & Operated • Annual Preventative 

Maintenance Contracts10 Year Parts & Labor Warranty Available 
Real Estate Inspections

Air Conditioning • Heating • Refrigeration
Residential • Commercial

SUPER HIGH 
EFFICIENT 
VARIABLE 

SPEED SYSTEMS

UP TO $2500 IN 
REBATES PER SYSTEM 

REPLACEMENT
AVAILABLE

BOOK YOUR SERVICE ANYTIME! CALL OR GO ONLINE
 www.airoftomball.com • 281-370-4999



CHECK OUT 
OUR EXCELLENT 
RATINGS WITH 

“THE BBB” - “YELP” 
& “GOOGLE”


